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August 2015
Dear CYO Band Families,

Welcome back to another great year of CYO Band & Orchestra!  Our summer season was tremendously successful and now that school has started, I have been busy recruiting new members at all our schools.  The Executive Board and I have been hard at work maintaining the working relationships we have with all the schools we serve.  It has been great reconnecting with everyone and hearing about all the students, both new and old, who are excited about joining for this school year.  This year could be one of our strongest in recent memory and I thank you continuing to make CYO Band & Orchestra a part of your child’s life.

I would like to personally invite you to attend the CYO Band returning parent meeting on Monday, September 14th at 6:30 PM in the Buri-Nelson Auditorium at St. Joseph Catholic Academy Upper Campus (St. Joe’s HS).  At this meeting we will be accepting registrations and payments for this school year (including completing FACTS forms if you choose), electing our new CYO Executive Board for the school year and taking care of many other business items.  We will have lots of information about upcoming fundraisers and events, including concert dates.  If you are unable to attend this meeting, please contact me ASAP.  The registration deadline for all ensembles is Thursday, September 24th!
Instrument “Try-Its” are scheduled for September 15th, 16th and 17th.  Sign up times will be available once school starts.

Also, I would like to invite you to become more involved in the CYO Band & Orchestra this year. CYO Band & Orchestra is a non-profit [501(c)(3)] organization that relies on an executive board of volunteers to operate.  After working with everyone for the last couple years, I realize that you are all very dedicated parents.  You not only care about how your children are doing in school, but you volunteer with your Home and School organization, you coach your kids’ sports teams and you do anything else you believe will help your students succeed. While we realize that not everyone can take a leadership role on the Board, we would ask you to volunteer as much as you are able and perhaps attend a meeting or two.  The CYO Boosters generally meets on the second Thursday of every month at 6:30 PM in the CYO Band room.  If you are interested in assisting in any way you can let us know at the meeting on the 17th, contact me (see below), or contact Board President Jenny Rimkus at (262) 620-6709 or jennyrimkus@hotmail.com. 
Annual membership dues will increase slightly this year to $390.  This fee includes a lesson once a week during the school day for 4th & 5th grade beginners.  Private lessons will be scheduled after school once per week for thirty minutes for an additional fee of $250.  Thanks to the generosity of the Bob and Cathy Willems family and your fundraising efforts, every returning student will have the opportunity to receive a scholarship to offset a part of their membership dues.  Details on how to apply for the Bob Willems Memorial Scholarship for CYO Band & Orchestra will be provided at the meeting on the 14th.
We currently plan to start these lessons the week of Sept. 28th, but that could change if there are delays.  Concert Band rehearsals (experienced 5th grade and up) will be scheduled two days each week and each student will be expected to attend at least one of the rehearsals at the CYO Room in St. Joseph Upper Campus.  (Of course, students should attempt to attend both.)  The rehearsals times and days are being worked out and you will receive more details at the parent information meeting.  I will confirm details at the meeting on Sept. 14th, but if you have any questions you can contact me sooner.

I am looking forward to building off of what we did last year in CYO Band & Orchestra and making this school year even more impressive.  Of course, all the success we have starts with the support provided at home.  Parents make a bigger difference than you might think!  If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me.  See you all on the 14th at 6:30 PM!

Musically,

Jenny Rimkus
President, CYO Bands



